
	 
CHRISTMAS OUTREACHES 
The Christmas season truly is our favorite time of the year. This year we participated in two 
great outreaches. We helped out at TLC Church with their traditional ministry to the 
neighborhood children. Over 100 kids came to church to be a part of this service. Each child 
received a gift and heard the message of Jesus. Paul was Santa this year and was able to 
pray over all of the children. We also helped out with a more intimate service at Manenoparat 
church in Chiangmai. Nearly 30 people came to the evening dinner, which included music, 
gifts and several wonderful testimonies. A couple of people stayed after the service wanting 
to learn more about Jesus and Christianity. 
 
 
 

NEXT GEN MISSIONS SUMMIT 
Just after Christmas, Paul traveled with 35 Thai young adults 
to Malaysia for the Next Gen Missions Summit. Over 500 
people from 16 countries came together to help raise up the 
next generation and teach them about missions. Much time 
was spent in prayer and worship. There were a number of 
great speakers who shared vision on how to spread Gods 
word around the world. Everyone left refreshed, inspired and 
ready to return to their countries with a new sense of purpose.  
 
 
BACK IN MINNESOTA  
We are blessed to be back in Minnesota and living in a wonderful 
home provided by our church. We are thankful we were just able to 
get all of our children and grandchildren together for a great 
Christmas celebration. As we mentioned in our last newsletter we are 
back in the U.S. all of 2019. We know that this time will go fast and 
our calendar is already starting to fill up. If you would like to schedule 
a service, meeting, small group etc.… please send us a message. 
We love meeting people and sharing about what God is doing in 
Thailand. 
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Prayer Requests 
• Pray for our itineration time as we travel to share about 

Thailand. 
• Pray for Thai people that recently heard the good news 

of Jesus for the first time. 
• Pray that this new year will bring a time of revival 

throughout Thailand, and across the world. 

 


